COMMISSION ON CULTURE

ACTIVITY REPORT  OCTOBER 2007 – SEPTEMBER 2008
The Commission on Culture elected a new board for the years 2008-2011 during the IX UBC General conference in Pärnu. The new board consists of the following members: ms. Tarja Hautamäki (chairman, Vaasa, Finland), ms. Agrita Ozola (vice-chairman, Tukums, Latvia), ms. Olga Cherkasova (St. Petersburg, Russia), mr. Kim Dawartz (Naestved, Denmark), mr. Björn Freidar Holmvik (Bergen, Norway) and ms. Charlotte Lundkvist (Umeå, Sweden). 
The old board consisted of the following members: ms. Tarja Hautamäki (chairman, Vaasa, Finland), mr. Olov Gibson (vice-chairman, Visby, Sweden) ms. Agrita Ozola (Tukums, Latvia) and ms. Olga Cherkasova (St. Petersburg, Russia). The secretary of the old board was mr. Georg Gyllenfjell (Visby, Sweden).
The old and the new board had a joint meeting in Cesis, Latvia, 29th November - 1st December 2007. The commission was decided to be chaired Vaasa and Turku, Finland, and ms. Maarit Keto-Seppälä was chosen to the secretary of the commission.

The new board had its first meeting in Rostock, Germany, 13-15 March. One of the tasks of the meeting was to activate more the German member cities of UBC in the work of the commission on culture.
A presenting leaflet has been produced to make the Commission on Culture more wellknown.

The theme of the third Cultural Prize 2008 is New Footsteps of Youth Culture, which was announced in January 2008. The last application date was 31st August 2008. The decision of the activity that is going to be awarded will be announced during the Annual Working Session in Bergen 27-29 November.

The Vaasa Choir Festival was organized in cooperation with the commission on culture with a theme of Baltic choir music in 14-18 May.

The database of the Catalogue of the Cultural Institutions was decided to be transferred from the server of the municipality of Gotland to the server of the city of Turku.

The Day of Culture is on 15th April in Lithuania and has been legalized 19th July 2006 by the Parliament of the Republic of Lithuania. It is deeply related to the Pact of Peace established by Nicholas Roerich in 1929. The commission on culture decided to present information about the Day of Culture to the UBC member cities.

National culture seminar of the UBC member cities of Latvia was organized in Durbe manor house, Tukums, 25th January. The theme of the seminar was Culture cooperation and development: local and regional aspects. All together 35 participants from four cities assisted the seminar. There are plans to have national meetings also in other countries. F.ex there will be a meeting in Finland 9th October, in Germany (Meclenburg-Vorpommern) 24th October and in Sweden 4th November.
The Festival of the Baltic Cities was held for the third time in St. Petersburg 20-22 June in cooperation with the commission on culture. The chairperson of the Commission on Culture was invited as a speaker to the opening round-table discussion Culture as a Universal Language in the Dialogue of Baltic Countries. More information see St. Petersburg – see www.baltichouse.spb.ru
UBC has joined the ARCADE 2 -project as an associate which means that UBC would not be requested any financial contribution to the project. UBC would be invited to participate to the project activities, and the participation of its staff and members will be arranged at a preferential rate: travel and accommodation expenses to attend the two seminars and the two training sessions would be reimbursed by ACTED up to 75% (with a maximum amount to be determined). 

The project will be built around three pillars: research, awareness raising and training. Research pillar means contribution to the identification of case studies in culture and development, among project members and notably in the frame of their international cooperation programs. Awareness raising includes dissemination of information related to the two project seminars "culture and human rights", Copenhagen, Denmark and "culture, migration and environment", Ljubljana, Slovenia, contribution to the identification of speakers, via the diffusion of a "call for papers" and "call for case studies", spreading the seminar announcement and participation to the different debates. The training pillar is made of consultation for the elaboration of training material and spreading the trainings announcement (two trainings organised: one in Brussels, one in Vilnius or in Germany, dedicated to local authorities and researchers).

The Commission on Culture had a working session in Visby 4-5 May 2007 and there was a discussion concerning the flow of information about cultural events that take place at the Baltic Sea. The Ars Baltica Organising Committee has accepted the idea that the Ars Baltic website (www.ars-baltica.net) can be used for this matter. Ars Baltica Secretariat is launching a section consisting of a database of cultural events in the sub-site called “Cultural Map” located in the section “Around the Baltic”. The information about the events can be sent directly to Ms. Zakrzewska-Duda (magdalena.zakrzewska@nck.org.pl)

Vaasa, October 2008
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